
 
 
 

  
CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP MEETING AGENDA 

 *VIRTUAL MEETING* 
MONDAY, MARCH 15, 2021, 7:00 P.M.  

 

This Agenda is subject to change. If this agenda is modified it will be reposted to the City of New 
Carrollton’s website: www.newcarrolltonmd.gov. If you have any questions please contact the City 
Clerk at (301) 459-6100.    

                                                              Items for Discussion 
 

 

1. Call to Order 
 

 

2. Presentation – West Lanham Hills Volunteer Fire Department – Deputy Chief 
Scott Vasquez 

 
3. Report of the Mayor and Administration 
 
4.    Council Questions/Council Announcements 
                                                               
5.    Committee Appointments – Board of  Zoning and Appeals 
     

  6.    Meeting Minutes  
        a.) Council Workshop/Special Legislative Meeting Minutes (February 3, 2021) 
        b.) Council Workshop Meeting Minutes February 16, 2021) 
        c.) Council Legislative Meeting Minutes (February 17, 2021) 
         
7.    Review of Bills 

         Batch #1 (February 12, 2021); Batch #2 (February 26, 2021); and Batch # 3 
         (March 5, 2021)  

 
   8.     Public Comment – (Residents’ Concerns, Audience Participation and Phone 

Calls) When addressing the Council please state your name and address for the 
record. 

 
  9.    Request for Future Agenda Items 
 

 10.   Adjournment  
 
  

PLEASE NOTE: This meeting of the City of New Carrollton Council will be a virtual 
meeting. Anyone interested in listening to the meeting will be able to by calling the 
following number: 301-715-8592 with code 932 0678 8501. You do not need a participant 
code.  If you want to join the meeting via the Computer click on the link Join Zoom Meeting 
https://zoom.us/j/93206788501 Meeting ID: 932 0678 8501.  If you have comments for the 
Council please email them to City Clerk Doug Barber at dbarber@newcarrolltonmd.gov by 
3:00 p.m. the day of the meeting.   

 

 

http://www.newcarrolltonmd.gov/
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://zoom.us/j/93206788501&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1616011046834000&usg=AOvVaw1oxx8m9tEoRBCwawIQKaPS
mailto:dbarber@newcarrolltonmd.gov


 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
 
From:  Joseph Nagro, Interim City Administrative Officer 
 
Cc:  Department Heads 
  
Re:   February 2021 City Administrative Officer’s Report 
 
Date:  March 12, 2021 
_______________________________________________ 
 
Administration 

• The Administration worked with Ms. Grace Fielder regarding the New Carrollton 
Playground and Open Space Project at Frenchman’s Creek. The City has submitted the 
project to the Maryland Board of Public Works for their review and approval. We will 
continue to update the Council on the status of the project once approved by the Maryland 
Board of Public Works and work begins on the project. 

• FY 2022 Budget preparations have commenced with meetings to establish priorities and to 
review expenditures in FY2021 and proposed expenditures for FY 2022. 

• Constant Contact Report – Currently, 888 members are receiving the City’s Constant 
Contact e-mail that is sent every other Friday. To date, the administration has produced 
and published 23 editions. We encourage all residents to sign up via our City website.   

City Clerk 
 

Election 2021:  
The Board of Elections and City Clerk Barber are working on the preparations for the 2021 
Election. The 2021 Candidate Registration opened on Tuesday, February 16, 2021, at 8:30 a.m. 
and will close on Tuesday, March 31, 2021, at 5:00 p.m. The City of New Carrollton 2021 
Election is scheduled for Monday, May 3, 2021, and is being prepared to be done by mail. If you 
have any questions regarding the City Election, please reach out to City Clerk Doug Barber by 
email at dbarber@newcarrolltonmd.gov. We have also created an official election email for 
those with election comments or concerns: The email is: elections@newcarrolltonmd.gov. 
 
The Board of Elections welcomed three new members to the Board: Petal Sampson, Gwen 
Chase, and Leathy H. McLaughlin. 
 

mailto:dbarber@newcarrolltonmd.gov
mailto:elections@newcarrolltonmd.gov
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The Board of Elections held their first Election Informational Session on Thursday, March 4, 
2021. The session was well received and will become a part of our election cycle in the future. 
 
Social Media Report 
 
Highlighting the social media activity over the past periods on our Facebook and Twitter 
accounts: 

Facebook: 

In the last 28 days, there have been 

•       2.4k people reached through posts 

•       751 Post Engagements 

•      153 Reactions  

The top post was information on food distribution in the City. It reached 1,353 people and had 
39 reactions. 

Twitter: 

Twitter earned 10.1K impressions over the last 28 days. The top tweet was an announcement 
for food distribution at the New Carrollton Library. It received 

•       1,873 impressions 

•       75 engagements. 

Followed by a tweet informing the residents about a food distribution at the New Carrollton 
Municipal Center receiving  

•       288 impressions 

•       30 engagements. 

Twitter also gained 7 followers. 

 
Human Resources 
 
Recruiting 
We are still actively recruiting for several vacancies in all City departments, including the City 
Administrative Officer, Assistant City Administrative Officer, and the Director of Finance & 
Accounting openings.  We have identified candidates for the Grounds Maintenance Worker 
positions, and began interviewing for the Code Enforcement Officer vacancy. 
 
Training 
On Wednesday, March 10th, the City in partnership with SunTrust, now Truist hosted a Bank on 
Your Success seminar.  
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Wellness 
We are several weeks into the Biggest Loser Challenge, and the competition is ramping up.  So 
far, we have a total weight loss of 49.8 lbs. 
 
` 



CITY OF NEW CARROLLTON 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

6318 WESTBROOK DRIVE • NEW CARROLLTON, MARYLAND 20784 
(O) 301.577.1008 (F) 301.577.6953 

 
 
To:   Mayor and Council  

Subject:  Public Works Report  

Date:   March 10, 2021 

Clean Water Partnership - The Branch reconstruction work on Carrollton Parkway is now 
complete. Planting of shrubs and trees will follow in the next few weeks. The walk bridge is 
expected to be replaced (dates to be determined). There will be guard rails going up on very 
steep areas of the branch.  

City Bulk Pick-up - As a reminder, please call the Department of Public Works or visit the City’s 
website to request a bulk pick-up prior to placing the items to the curb. Elderly and Handicapped 
residents can register for back door collections.  

Snow Removal - The City’s snow removal equipment will remain in operation until the first 
week of April at which time the equipment will gradually be dismantled.  

Leaf Collection - Resumed 2/8/2021, curb to curb collection will be ending by March 19. 
Bagged leaves will continue to be collected on your first collection day of the week.  

Community Gardens - Will be opening April 1, 2021. Starting March 22, all flower beds will 
be rototilled and gardens prepped for the season.  

Stats for the month of February  

Senior Van Service - 0 (suspended). 

Bulk Pick-up - 235  

Sump Pump Discharge - 0  

Trees Trimmed - 38  

Trees Removed - 1  

Vehicles in for service - 9  

Pot Holes Filled - 5 

  

 

 



CITY OF NEW CARROLLTON 
  6016 PRINCESS GARDEN PARKWAY • NEW CARROLLTON, MARYLAND 20784-2898 

Phone (301) 459-6100Fax (301) 459-8172 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  City Council of New Carrollton 

FROM: Doug Barber, City Clerk 

DATE: March 12, 2021 

RE:  Committee Appointments 

 

Board of Zoning and Appeals: 
Amina Ajay requested to serve on the City of New Carrollton’s Board Zoning and Appeals. 
Mayor Nembhard has reviewed and is seeking the City Council’s approval of Amina Ajay’s 
committee appointment to serve on the City’s Board Zoning and Appeals. The term of office will 
be for March 17, 2021 until March 17, 2023.  
 
Bibi Satar-Wilson requested to serve on the City of New Carrollton’s Board Zoning and 
Appeals. Mayor Nembhard has reviewed and is seeking the City Council’s approval of Bibi 
Satar-Wilson’s committee appointment to serve on the City’s Board Zoning and Appeals. The 
term of office will be for March 17, 2021 until March 17, 2023.  
 
Doreen Lambert requested to serve on the City of New Carrollton’s Board Zoning and Appeals. 
Mayor Nembhard has reviewed and is seeking the City Council’s approval of Doreen Lambert’s 
committee appointment to serve on the City’s Board Zoning and Appeals. The term of office will 
be for March 17, 2021 until March 17, 2023.  
 
 
The proposed committee appointment would be presented for adoption at the Council Legislative 
Meeting scheduled for Wednesday, March 17, 2021. 
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